
POLÍTICA YA CON TSI-TSI-KI FÉLIX   

FCC REPORT – FOURTH QUARTER 2021 
 

STATION KLDO-TV HAS ASCERTAINED THAT THE 
FOLLOWING ISSUES ARE MATTERS OF CONCERN TO 

THE COMMUNITY IT SERVES: 

 

1.                  NATIONAL POLITICS 
2.                  ECONOMY 

3.                  LATINOS & COMMUNITY 
4.                  LATIN AMERICAN ISSUES 

5.                  PUBLIC SAFETY 

6.                  HEALTH CARE 
7.                  IMMIGRATION 

8.                  EDUCATION 
9.                  RELIGION 
  



1. NATIONAL POLITICS 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 166 / 
Segment # 1 
When: October 31ST. 2021 (Sunday 4:00 pm) Length: 12' 43" 
Description of program 
 
While congress voted on a bill to prevent a government shutdown, 
it has yet to reach an agreement on the infrastructure budget 
package. For the most optimistic, the possibility of immigration 
reform through the reconciliation process lives on. Our 
correspondent in the White House Rafael Sánchez Cruz has us 
more. 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 164 / 
Segment # 1 
When: October 17th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 16' 38" 
Description of program 
 
This week, Quinnipiac University released a survey on the US 
President's handling of the economy. 55% of those polled 
disapprove of how President Biden is running the economic reins 
of the country and only 39% approve of it. Examples: In April of 
last year a gallon of gasoline, the average price of the country 
plummeted to a dollar with 77 cents, this week the average price 
reached three dollars and 28 cents and in states like California 
to four dollars and forty-four cents . And prices say, this will 
continue to rise right into the coming end of the year season. 
We discussed this with the economist Ivan Gonzalez. 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 163 / 
Segment # 3 
When: October 10th. 2021 (Sunday 11:00 am) Length: 07' 54" 
Description of program 
 
As we have reported, the 2020 census counted 62 million Latinos 
who did respond to the census last year. And of course we know 
that there are more of us, but what is impressive is what we 
generate economically. The organization "Latino donor 
collaborative" reported that the total economic production of 
Latinos living in this country would be the equivalent of the 
gross domestic product of $ 2.7 billion. We are talking about 
the fact that only Latinos produce more than the gross domestic 
product of complete countries like Italy, Brazil or Canada. And 
if we talk about Mexicans, the level of remittances is after 
India and China the third in the world with listen well 43 
billion dollars annually. This week we spoke with the ambassador 



of Mexico in United States Esteban Moctezuma Barragán on 
bilateral issues, the impact of the pandemic and the need for 
reciprocity between both countries in areas of organized crime, 
arms and drug trafficking. 
 
 
 
2. ECONOMY 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 166 / 
Segment # 1 
When: October 31ST. 2021 (Sunday 4:00 pm) Length: 12' 43" 
Description of program 
 
The Secretary of the Treasury, Janet Yellen, declared a few days 
ago that the United States is not losing control of inflation 
and that she expects price increases to return to normal in the 
second half of next year. Regarding the problems in the supply 
chain, she said that she expected these bottlenecks to decrease. 
These bottlenecks in the ports of Los Angeles and Long Beach, 
the two most important in the country, continue. 40% of 
containers with cargo enter the United States from all countries 
in the world. We link up to San Diego, California with Carmina 
Aguayo who is the director of global accounts for the landstar 
company. 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 165 / 
Segment # 1 
When: October 24th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 09' 54" 
Description of program 
 
This week after strong criticism for having suggested that 
consumers should buy what they need earlier than normal by the 
end of the year, the Secretary of Transportation, Pete 
Buttigieg, acknowledged that the problems in the country's 
supply chain will last until next year, and said that part of 
the solution is to approve President Biden's infrastructure bill 
to minimize the impact of what we see in supermarkets every day: 
Shortages coupled with the inflation that we live. In addition, 
also this week, the international monetary fund said it would 
lower its global growth forecasts for this year, one tenth less 
than three months ago to 5.9%. To talk about this and more we 
appreciate the presence of the economist Isaac Cohen. 
 
 
 
3. LATINOS & COMMUNITY 



 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 166 / 
Segment # 2 
When: October 31ST. 2021 (Sunday 4:00 pm) Length: 9' 34" 
Description of program 
 
Good Samaritans faced unscrupulous people who are dedicated 
through Facebook to scam those who want to show that all is not 
lost in this society. Carlos Moreno from Denver Colorado tells 
us more about this type of fraud. 
 
A few days ago a law came into force that forces California 
stores to have gender neutral sections, stores must display 
products such as toys and toothbrushes that are gender neutral, 
the most liberal say that pink and blue tones put pressure on 
children to conform to gender stereotypes. But how many genres 
are there? What is this all about? Spain, for example, already 
officially recognizes 37 genders and 10 sexual orientations! To 
talk about this we linked ourselves to Los Angeles California 
with Jorge Diaz who is director of prevention of the welfare 
organization. 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 165 / 
Segment # 3 
When: October 24th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 03' 04" 
Description of program 
 
The day of the dead is approaching and as always thousands of 
farmers have the marigold flower ready, used to mark the way to 
the altar of the dead in our homes to guide the souls of our 
loved ones to the offering prepared for them. Its name comes 
from the Nahuatl "cempohualxochitl" and means twenty flowers or 
several flowers. In fact, in Mexico 35 of the 58 existing 
species are cultivated in the world. We go to Baja California 
where Aránzazu Alvarez tells us if, as in all products, there 
might or might not be a shortage this year. 
 
 
 
4. LATIN AMERICAN ISSUES 
 
 
 
5. PUBLIC SAFETY 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 165 / 
Segment # 2 



When: October 24th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 13' 02" 
Description of program 
 
Changing the subject. Now let's talk about a taboo theme! Do you 
have an action plan in the event that one of yours disappears ?; 
a person can disappear by voluntary disappearance, or due to an 
accident, crime, or death in a place where he cannot be found. 
Unfortunately throughout the country there are more than 17 
thousand cases of missing persons and 13 thousand cases of 
unidentified bodies. California has the highest number of 
missing persons. Filippo Ferretti has us more. 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 164 / 
Segment # 3 
When: October 17th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 04' 42" 
Description of program 
 
Most Americans, regardless of their political affiliation, have 
serious concerns about cyberattacks on US computer systems and 
view China and Russia as big threats, according to a new survey 
by the Pearson Institute and the associated press. So nine out 
of 10 Americans are at least somewhat concerned about hackers 
involving their personal information, financial institutions, 
government agencies, or certain public services. Two-thirds say 
they are very or extremely worried. We discussed this with Mark 
Weatherford who is the Chief Strategy Officer for the Colorado 
Springs-based National Cybersecurity Center. 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 163 / 
Segment # 2 
When: October 10th. 2021 (Sunday 11:00 am) Length: 04' 01" 
Description of program 
 
October is the month of awareness on intimate partner violence, 
unfortunately the figures are terrifying since it was found that 
at the national level 91 percent of femicides, the murderer was 
someone known to the victim. Most of the killings were with 
firearms, according to a report by the Policy Center for 
Violence. According to the report, the highest rate of femicides 
in a year was recorded in Alaska, followed by New Mexico, 
Nevada, New Hampshire and Louisiana. Most of the murdered women 
were primarily white, African-American as well as Latina among 
others. However, there are some women who prefer not to become a 
statistician and take matters into their own hands. In the past 
year alone, more women than men bought firearms. Alex Zapata 
from Las Vegas, Nevada told us more on the subject. 
 



 
 
6. HEALTH CARE 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 163 / 
Segment # 1 
When: October 10th. 2021 (Sunday 11:00 am) Length: 14' 05" 
Description of program 
 
This week the Johns Hopkins University reported that the United 
States accumulates more deaths from covid-19 this year than in 
all of 2020! Just last week, the 700,000 deaths associated with 
covid-19 had been exceeded, making it the country most affected 
in the world by the pandemic. In the last 28 days, 53 thousand 
Americans have died and the state with the most deaths is 
California. Texas is second in the nation. The only defense 
remains the vaccines available literally around the corner, but 
tens of thousands say no to the drug. To discuss this topic, we 
invited Dr. Marcella Nunez-Smith, director of the White House 
working group on health equity against covid-19. 
 
 
 
7. IMMIGRATION 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 166 / 
Segment # 1 
When: October 31ST. 2021 (Sunday 4:00 pm) Length: 12' 43" 
Description of program 
 
It was in mid-October that the United States opened its borders 
by road to Canada and Mexico and it will be on November 8 that 
cross-border crossing is allowed to foreigners with visas and 
vaccinations, something that in border cities such as the pass 
is longed for to improve economic activity as Stephanie Cordova 
tells us. 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 165 / 
Segment # 2 
When: October 24th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 13' 02" 
Description of program 
 
Undocumented immigrants could be protected from deportation 
through a legislative figure known as 'parole', as well as 
obtain an employment authorization for five years, renewable for 
another 5 years. 



This is only if Senate MP Elizabeth Macdonough approves plan c 
that the Democrats, led by dick Durbin (Illinois), chairman of 
the judicial committee, and Bernie sanders, chairman of the 
budget committee, have presented. This plan, according to a 
study by the Center for American Progress, would benefit 7.1 
million undocumented immigrants. 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 164 / 
Segment # 1 
When: October 17th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 16' 38" 
Description of program 
 
The Department of Homeland Security announced updates to 
workplace immigration enforcement. The memorandum directs 
agencies like I.C.E. Let them focus their limited resources on 
evil employers who prey on immigrant workers. Our correspondent 
in the White House Rafael Sánchez-Cruz made a report on the 
matter. 
 
Democratic senators were considering proposing that the 
government use its current humanitarian conditional permitting 
powers to authorize seven million migrants to temporarily remain 
in the country without a path to citizenship. This, along with 
not carrying out mass deportations. Precisely to talk more about 
this issue we invite the lawyer John Amaya who is a former 
prosecutor of the immigration and customs office. 
 
On the other hand, not everyone who faces immigration agents has 
been covered by protections ordered by the department of 
homeland security this week. In Colorado, our correspondent 
Carlos Moreno tells us about the drama of a mother who blames 
I.C.E. For the death of her son during her detention. 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 163 / 
Segment # 1 
When: October 10th. 2021 (Sunday 11:00 am) Length: 14' 05" 
Description of program 
 
On immigration issues, last Wednesday, 10 Republican governors 
led by Texan Gregg Abbot, presented a plan to contain the 
immigration crisis, the plan consists of 10 points that are to 
continue with the public health restrictions of Title 42 denying 
entry to who could bring COVID-19 from abroad, dedicate 
additional federal resources to eradicate human trafficking and 
drug trafficking as well as arrest criminals who are part of 
cartels. They also asked President Biden to re-sign the 
agreement that the Donald Trump administration had with the 



countries of the northern triangle of Central America: El 
Salvador, Guatemala and Honduras and Mexico to stop the advance 
of migrants. We discussed this with Virginia Senator Tim Kaine. 
 
 
 
8. EDUCATION 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 165 / 
Segment # 1 
When: October 24th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 09' 54" 
Description of program 
 
Understaffing isn't just related to the consumer goods supply 
chain. Also in areas such as education. 
According to the economic policy institute, the teacher shortage 
is even greater when teaching credentials are taken into account 
- not all current teachers meet the education, experience, and 
certification requirements associated with being a highly 
qualified teacher. What's more, finding substitute teachers is a 
daunting task for school districts across the country. Saddam 
Aguayo tells us why. 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 165 / 
Segment # 1 
When: October 24th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 09' 54" 
Description of program 
In other information, we talk about bullying or bullying but did 
you friends know that this issue is related to the so-called 
"school choice"? School choice is a term that represents the 
many ways that students access their K-12 education. Many still 
choose their schools by buying a home in the school district 
where they want their children to be educated. But today's 
parents are involved in school choice in more diverse ways, 
although not all school districts have this option. 
To talk about this and more, we connected to Las Vegas Nevada 
with Valeria Gurr who is director of external affairs for the 
American federation of children. 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 164 / 
Segment # 2 
When: October 17th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 04' 40" 
Description of program 
 
A new poll by the National Union of Parents reveals that parents 
feel "ignored" about the use that schools give to the 
multimillion-dollar federal funds that are being used, according 



to them in other things not directly related to their children. 
We are talking about 122 billion dollars! To talk about this we 
had union spokesperson Christy Moreno. 
 
 
9. RELIGION 
 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 166 / 
Segment # 3 
When: October 31ST. 2021 (Sunday 4:00 pm) Length: 3' 43" 
Description of program 
 
This Sunday is celebrated as every year in the United States on 
Halloween and in Mexico a day after the Day of the Dead. 
Traditions of both countries that merge in the United States 
among Latinos. 
But there are those who prefer them separately, they even say, 
it has nothing to do with one another. We link to Los Angeles 
California where Father Julio Ramos is in the archdiocese of 
that city. 
 


